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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To inform members of this Committee about the intention to extend the existing Contract with Broadland Guarding Services in connection with the staffing and operation of the CCTV monitoring office.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· Council Ambitions – To help make peoples’ lives safer and healthier.

· Community Objectives – To work to reduce crime and disorder in Ribble Valley.

· Corporate Priorities -  To continue to support and provide resources for the Ribble Valley Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership.

· Other Considerations – None.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
The CCTV monitoring office provides a service which monitors and operates the Authority’s CCTV system, an out of hours emergency contact point for members of the public in relation to the Council’s services and the elderly persons emergency call out service for Ribble Valley Homes.

2.2
The staffing and operation of the CCTV monitoring office is currently provided under a Contract with Broadland Guarding Services Ltd for a period of two years which expires on the 31 March 2009.

2.3
Within the terms of the Contract the Council have an option to extend the duration of the Agreement beyond the initial period of two years for a further two years.

3
ISSUES

3.1
Broadland Guarding have provided a very satisfactory service for the staffing and operation of the CCTV monitoring office since the start of the current Contract on 1 April 2007 and for some four years beforehand.

3.2
The Contractor has provided good quality, reliable operatives with good continuity which helps immensely in the provision of this type of service.

3.3
Subject to satisfactory performance the terms of the existing Contract permit the extension of the Contract beyond the initial term.

3.4
Accordingly it is my intention to extend the current arrangements for a further 2 years until 31 March 2011.

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications:

· Resources – The present value (2008/09) of the Contract for the monitoring of the Authority’s CCTV system and provision of an ‘out of hours’ contact service is £81,954.75.

· The Contract price will be subject to annual review based on the Retail Price Index.

· It should be noted that approximately £13,500 per annum is currently paid by Ribble Valley Homes for providing the elderly persons emergency service.  This contribution will be withdrawn after the 31 March 2009 as they are to provide the service through an alternative arrangement.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – There are no technical, environmental and legal issues arising from this report.

· Political – There are no political issues arising out of this report.

· Reputation – The Council’s reputation will continue to be enhanced by providing a quality CCTV monitoring and out of hours contact service help to reduce the incidence of crime and disorder and increase the public feeling of safety.

5
CONCLUSION
5.1
Members are to note that the existing Contract with Broadland Guarding Services is to be extended for two years until 31 March 2011.
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